
 

For Local 8 Members at Washington Federation of State Employees 
January 31, 2023 

   

Our Bargaining Team Recommends a Yes Vote! 
 
After months of bargaining, we have reached a tentative agreement on our new 
contract. Your bargaining team recommends a YES vote! 
 
To view the tentative agreement highlights please click here. 
 
To view the full tentative agreements please click here. 
 
We will also be holding informational meetings via Zoom on February 1st at 8:00am 
and 6:00pm. To join either Zoom meeting, please use the link below: 
 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/5526751262 
Meeting ID: 552 675 1262 
 
All members in good standing are eligible to vote. The vote will be done online. 
Voting opens at 12:00 noon on Tuesday January 31st and closes Friday February 3rd at 
4:00pm. 
 
To cast your vote please use this link. 
 
Our OPEIU 8 Bargaining Team: Michael Abate, CR Seattle FO, Pam Carl, MMC, Teresa 
Green, Associate Olympia FO, Shannon Madden, Administrative Assistant, Rick 
Nesbitt, CR Spokane FO, Phyllis Naiad, MCR, Ben Peterson, Journey Organizer, 
Thomas Wray, LA. and Erin Adamson and Angie Wedekind, Union Representatives. 
 

https://www.opeiu8.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/WFSE-Vote-Highlights-Summary-1.31.23.pdf
https://www.opeiu8.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/01/WFSE-Tentative-Agreements-2022-Bx.pdf
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/5526751262
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/JRSMWLQ


 
The OPEIU Local 8 website has a new look!!! Please visit our new and improved 
website at www.opeiu8.org and find upcoming Union events, Union benefits, your 
Union contract, workplace updates, workplace information and much more.  
 
If you have questions, please contact your Bargaining Team 
Members, Erin Adamson at erin@opeiu8.org or 206-441-880-ext. 
105 or Angie Wedekind at 206-441-8880 ext. 122 or 
angie@opeiu8.org. 
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